
 

 

 

 

 

 

November 2, 2020 
 
The Keota City Council met on November 2, 2020, at the Keota City Hall. The meeting was called to 
order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Anthony Cansler. 
 
Council members answering roll call were: Mike Bender, Keith Conrad, Rod Hill, Matt Greiner, Heath 
McDonald. City Employees present were Kevin Slaubaugh, Toni Greiner, and Tomisha Hammes. Also 
in attendance was Danielle Imhoff, Nick Mahan, Dan Flynn, and Karen Sypherd. 
 
Motion was made by Councilman Greiner to approve the consent agenda including minutes from the 
October 19, 2020 meeting and payment of bills. Councilman McDonald seconded the motion. Motion 
passed with a 5-0 vote.  
 

CITY OF KEOTA 

NOVEMBER 2, 2020 COUNCIL MEETING 

FOR PERIOD OCTOBER 20 - NOVEMBER 2, 2020 

PAYEE AMOUNT COMMENT   

CONRAD, DOUGLAS L. $1,853.22 Payroll  

GREINER, ASHLEY $27.84 Payroll  

GREINER, TONIA $877.59 Payroll  

HAMMES, TOMISHA $1,330.46 Payroll  

MILLER, KEVIN $1,207.77 Payroll  

SLAUBAUGH, KEVIN L. $1,496.86 Payroll  

EFTPS $2,014.30 Employee Withholdings 

IPERS $2,853.92 Employee Benefits 

UNITED STATES POST OFFICE $130.55 All Dept. Water Bills 

ALL AMERICAN PEST CONTROL $30.00 Library - Pest Control 

CASH $20.00 Library - Halloween Party  

CENTER POINT LARGE PRINT $104.34 Library - Large Print Books 

GEORGE PUBLIC LIBRARY $30.00 Library - Books 

INFOMAX $140.17 Library - Copier Lease 

WINDSTREAM $145.87 Library - Phone/Fax 

UNITED STATES POST OFFICE $110.00 All Dept. 2 Rolls of Stamps 

FIRST NATIONAL BANK $409.76 Library - Books, Supplies, Programs 

FIRST NATIONAL BANK $12.99 City Hall -Supplies 

FIRST NATIONAL BANK $79.12 Police - Veh. O & M 

COX SANITATION $4,277.25 Garbage Pick Up/Bags 

GARY BUNNELL $31.49 Finalized Bill Refund 

KEVIN SLAUBAUGH $15.60 Water - Meals Reimbursement from Conference 

QUILL  $120.23 All Dept. Office Supplies 

KEOKUK COUNTY EXTENSION OFFICE $45.00 Parks - Ornamental and Turfgrass Applicator Class 

NORTHWAY CORP $3,624.56 Water - High Service Pump #1 Repair 

MARTIN'S FLAG COMPANY LLC $3,209.00 City Hall - Flag Pole 

DEARBORN GROUP $117.00 Employee Benefits 

MUNICIPAL SUPPLY INC $2,076.00 Water - Fire Hydrant 

TREMMEL BACK HOE SERVICE $787.50 Water - Fire Hydrant/Water Main Repair 

ALLIANT ENERGY $5,833.16 All Dept. Gas/Electric 

IOWA ONE CALL $21.60 Water/Sewer - Locates 

CARGILL $4,923.88 Water - Salt 

WINDSTREAM $227.59 All Dept. Phone/Fax 

SIRECHIE $141.43 Police - Evidence Bags 

   
TOTAL $38,326.05  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Department Reports: 
-Public Works Department – An air line blew at the Waste Water Treatment Plant, so they will have to 
borrow a boat to get out to fix it in the lagoon. He will contact Herschbergers to rent the belt to spread 
the mulch on the Sager System at the WWTP. The new toilet was installed at the maintenance 
building.  
-Police Department – A written report was submitted. Reporting period of October 15 through October 
29 2020, there were eight (8) service calls/complaints and three (3) citation issued. Service 
Calls/Complaints: one motor vehicle theft, one vandalism, two controlled substance, one suspicion, 
one assist and serve, one civil dispute, one scam. Citation: three (3) speed/alternative enforcement.  
-Wilson Memorial Library – The library held their annual Halloween Party on Saturday, October 31. 
There were about 155 people that attended and it was held at the park across from the library. The 
Library Board discussed the possibility of having a college located at the library.  They are not 
interested at this time. The reasons were the possibility that the Council discussed of having a before 
and after school program at the library and the potential for more programs in the old museum space. 
If the school currently has an ICN room, they would like to see that be utilized for college classes and 
leave the library open to other possibilities.  
-Keota Historical Museum – The have started the process of moving and setting up their new space. 
They requested that the City of Keota pay for the paint that they need to touch up some areas. The 
Council said that they would cover the cost of the paint. They are hoping to open to the public during 
the Rural Road Trip in December.  
-Pool – Letters were sent out to all the people who pledged or donated to the pool explaining why new 
pledges and donations need to be made as they need to have the pool account that is under Keota 
Unlimited cleared out before January 1, 2021. The Raffle Drawing had to be postponed due to the 
event being cancelled. The Pool Advocates will do the drawing at their meeting on Wednesday, 
November 4, 2020. Councilman Conrad will attend the meeting to help with the drawing.  
 
Discussion was held on the Museum Improvements and it was previously decided by the Council to 
pay for the paint that is needed to do touch ups for the museum space. 
 
Motion was made by Councilman Conrad to approve the Keota High School Speech group to store 
their costumes in the basement of city hall. Councilman Bender seconded the motion. Motion passed 
with a 5-0 vote. 
 
Motion was made by Councilman Bender to appoint Mayor Anthony Cansler, Councilman Rod Hill and 
Councilman Matt Greiner to the Personnel Committee to do the employee evaluations. Councilman 
McDonald seconded the motion. Motion passed with a 5-0 vote. 
 
Discussion was held on wind turbines. There was a request to have the company that is interested in 
putting up the wind turbines to attend a future meeting to give more information for the Council to 
review before making any decisions on allowing them.  
 
Clerk/Council/Mayor Comments: There is concern over the building at 302 E. Broadway Avenue. With 
colder temperatures coming soon, the state of the structure is causing some safety concerns. The 
Council requested that the city clerk reach out to the city attorney and ask if there is anything the City 
can do to move the project along. The 4-H Dutch Creek Flyers left a thank you note for allowing them 
to use the Community Room for their meeting. A citizen asked what the city is doing to bring new 
business to town. The City typically gives tax abatement and a break on their water for the first year.. 
The Keota Community Club is also working on ways to bring businesses to town. There was 
discussion on ways to say thank you to Libertyville Savings Bank for the generous donation of the 



 

 

 

 

 

 

building. The city clerk will look into a couple options to present to the Council. There will be a work 
session before the next meeting with the Keota Fire Department and Keota QRS to work on a plan of 
action to get more people to join the Keota QRS. 
 
Motion was made by Councilman Conrad to adjourn at 7:58 p.m. Councilman Bender seconded the 
motion. Motion passed with a 5-0 vote. The City Council will next meet on Monday, November 16, 
2020, starting at 7:00 p.m. with Work Session starting at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
MAYOR ANTHONY CANSLER 
 
ATTEST:  
 
 
________________________________________ 
 CITY CLERK TOMISHA HAMMES 
 
*These are not official minutes. These minutes will be approved at the next council meeting.* 
 


